
Sugarwood News 
June 2011 

Neighborhood Termite/Pest Control 
Services 

Several homes in the 
neighborhood have recently been 
treated for termites.  Russell Pest 
Control has expressed an interest 
in giving Sugarwood residents a 

group rate on pest control 
services.  The group rate would provide discounted 
initial treatments and discounted yearly service rates 
to existing and new Russell customers.  The more 

residents that participate, the greater the group 
discount. 

 
If you are interested, please contact Ron Williams at 

966-0214 or rewillone@tds.net 
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SHA Board of Directors 
Highlights May 2011 Meeting 

Actual minutes to be posted on the SHA website: www.sugarwood.org. 

 All SHA members are entitled to a key to the tennis courts.  Keys can be obtained by contacting Yolanda Ter 

Hark at 288-3058.  Anyone caught trespassing on the tennis courts or recreation area will be prosecuted. 

 Lifeguard Tower Steps:  Four replacement steps have been purchased for the shallow lifeguard chair. 

 Pool Fence:  Pool fence, posts, and top rails will be painted in the next few weeks, weather permitting. 

 Storm Damage Repairs:  The Planning Committee would like to remind everyone of the approved materials 
for exterior home repairs: 

 Approved Siding:  Brick, wood, Masonite, and Hardie board. 

 Approved Roofing Materials:  Shingles 

 Approved Windows:  Color matched vinyl clad wood, aluminum, or composite replacement windows 

  

 **Vinyl siding, tin roofs, and silver aluminum mobile home windows are NOT allowed to 
 be used for exterior home repairs 
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Sugarwood Neighborhood 
Mark Your Calendars 

Sugarwood Pool Hours 
Monday—Thursday: 12:00 Noon to 8:00 PM 

Friday—Saturday:  12:00 Noon to 9:00 PM 
Sunday:  1:00 PM to 6:00 PM 

(The pool will close at 3:30 the day of swim meets.  See 
calendar for dates.) 

Honor Air Flights 
HonorAir Knoxville's goal is to fly as many East 

Tennessee World War II and Korean War veterans 
as possible to Washington D.C. to see the 

memorials built in their honor. Currently, they are only 
accepting veterans from Knox, Anderson, and Blount 

counties.  Escorts are also welcome. 
 

Upcoming HonorAir Flights: 
August 3, 2011 & October 5, 2011 

For more information about HonorAir Knoxville visit 
www.honorairknoxville.com 

We offer our condolences to Alan and Elaine Proctor in the loss 
of their son Matthew last month.  You are in our thoughts and 
prayers. 

Beware!! Please check references of all repair vendors in the 

neighborhood that may stop at your home claiming to do storm 
repairs.  Some home repair vendors are a scam.  Please be 
cautious and report any unsolicited activity to the Better Business 
Bureau. 

http://www.sugarwood.org/


Sugarwood Coffee 
 
 

Join your neighbors on 
June 23rd at the Campbell 

Station Road Cracker Barrel 
from 9 to 11 a.m. for the 

monthly Sugarwood Coffee. 
All residents are 

encouraged to attend. Just 
ask for the Sugarwood 

Table. 

Sugarwood Book Club 

 

 

 

June 2011 Book Selection: 

Strength in What Remains by 

Tracy Kidder.  June book club will 

be held on June 14, 2011 at the 

home of Patty Murphy.  

Moderator TBD. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

July 2011 Book Selection: 

Forgotten Garden by Kate 

Morton.  July book club will be 

held on July 12th at 7:30PM at 

the home of Sue Conway at 305 

Big Tree Drive, 966-1736. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Members Welcome! 

Volunteers Needed!! 
Sugarwood is always 

looking for volunteers to 
help maintain our 

community.  Let us 
know if you can help. 
Please call any board 
member to volunteer. 



Sugarwood Homeowners Association 

Sugarwood Pool Rules 
 

 

1. Use of the Sugarwood Pool is restricted to Sugarwood Homeowners Association (SHA) members (and their 

accompanied guests) and Recreation Pass holders. 

2. Prior to entering the pool area, patrons must sign the register located at the pool entrance. 

3. Swimsuits must be worn in the pool at all times.  No street clothing, including cut-offs are permitted in the 

pool.  Children who are not potty trained must wear swimmies or swim diapers in the pool.  Cloth or 

regular disposable diapers are NOT allowed. 

4. Children eight (8) and under must be accompanied by an adult. Children aged nine to thirteen (9 to 13) must 

demonstrate the swimming ability to the lifeguard (once per season) before being allowed to swim 

unaccompanied. Parents assume all responsibilities / damages for the actions of their unaccompanied 

children. 

5. Children over the age of eight (8) are not permitted in the baby pool. Children in the baby pool are 

required to be attended by an adult at all times. 

6. No running, jumping, or horseplay is permitted within the pool area. 

7. Patrons should stay off lane lines, ropes, and the lifeguard stand. 

8. Rafts and dive sticks are not permitted in the pool. Only Coast Guard approved saving devices allowed off 

the diving board. 

9. Diving is restricted to the diving board and deep end of the pool. Flips, twists, or somersaults from the side 

of the pool are not permitted at any time. Use ladder in the diving well when board is in use. 

10. GLASS AND CERAMIC ITEMS ARE NOT PERMITTED IN THE POOL AREA.  Non-alcoholic 

beverages may be brought into the pool area if in unbreakable, disposable containers. NO ALCOHOLIC 

BEVERAGES ALLOWED AT ANY TIME.  Throw container in trash before leaving. 

11. FOOD IS NOT ALLOWED ON THE POOL DECK OR WITHIN 6’ OF THE POOL EDGE. Please eat in 

the shelter area and remember to clean up your mess when finished. 

12. An “adult swim” (for individuals 18 years of age or older) will take place 10 minutes to the hour on the hour. 

Upon indication by the Lifeguards that it is time for the “adult swim”, all persons under the age of 18 will be 

required to leave the pool. 

13. Lifeguards have the responsibility and authority to require patrons to “sit out” for discipline infractions of 

the Pool Rules or other unsafe/unruly conduct. Three infractions in a single day will result in the child being 

sent home. Serious and/or repeated disciplinary problems will be referred to the SHA Board of Directors for 

resolution. Disciplinary actions may include loss of pool privileges for the remainder of the season. 

14. The pool office is to be used only by the Pool Manager, Lifeguards, or other authorized persons. Permission 

must be obtained from the Pool Manager or Lifeguard, to enter this area. The telephone in the pool office is 

for business and emergency use. Social calls are not to be made from this telephone. 

 

THE POOL SHOULD BE A SAFE & FUN PLACE FOR EVERYONE! 

PLEASE DO NOT DISTRACT THE LIFEGUARDS OR PLAY WITH THE RESCUE 

EQUIPMENT. BOTH ARE THERE TO HELP ENSURE THE SAFETY OF ALL SWIMMERS. 

 

Pool Phone #966-9151 

Pool Address: 12137 Butternut Circle 
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SUGARWOOD BOARD OF DIRECTORS - 2011 

 

President: Yolanda Ter Hark  288-3058 
Vice-President: Martin Cumpston  966-8414 Director: John Frazier  675-7215 

Secretary: Tracye Jahn  671-0906 Director Paul Hester  329-7755 
Treasurer: Sue Conway  966-1736 Director Jerry Blossom  966-0044 

 

Newsletter ideas, questions, requests??? Email: beck@conwaymktg.com (Please reference “SHA” in the subject line.) 

Join the Stingray Tribe 
 

 

There‟s Still Time! 
 
The best way to get to make new friends in the neighborhood is to get involved, and one of the best and most fun ways to 
do that is to be a part of the neighborhood swim team.  The Sugarwood Stingrays are entering their 12th year of summer 
swimming with the Greater Knoxville Area Interclub Swimming Association (GKAISA) and keep getting better!  New 
swimmers join every year, and it‟s common to hear them say that they “didn‟t know anybody” before getting involved with 
the team.  The Sugarwood Stingrays are a welcoming family and always have a place for one more. 
 
Not a swimmer?  Not a problem.  The Stingray Nation loves fans almost as much as swimmers!  Saturday, June 11 at 8 
a.m. will be your first opportunity to cheer for the „Rays as they participate in the annual intersquad “Red & Black Meet”.  
The highlight of this competition is the “Parent Relay” where the kids take on their parents in a spirited freestyle relay race 
for bragging rights.  June 23 is the first home meet for the Sugarwood team.  They will host the Robindale Woods Swim 
Team at 6 o‟clock that evening. 
 
If you have any questions about the Stingrays, please see our website www.SugarwoodStingrays.org or visit our 
Facebook page.  You can also call Chet Carbaugh (966-7463) or just come down to the pool in the mornings during 
practice.  Have a „Ray Summer!! 

http://www.sugarwoodstingrays.org/

